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Welcome

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 
that unconditional love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

APRIL        DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

2 April 

3 April 

9 April 

9 April 

14 April 

16 April 

16 April 

18 April 

18 April 

29 April 

30 April 

12noon 

2.30pm 

12noon 

2pm 

9.15am 

10am 

3pm 

10am-12.30pm 

8pm 

8am 

1.15pm-3.15pm

Club 2017 Lunch 

Leisure Time AGM 

Light Lunch 

Walk for Justice for Refugees 

Good Friday Combined Service 
followed by Hot Cross Buns and Cuppa 

Easter Day Combined Service 

Children’s Easter Event 

Star Making 

Tent of Nations Peace Project 

Annual Walk-a-thon for Chaplaincy 

Pastoral Care Workshop



Is this your Fete? 
Each year, the Fete in October is a highlight of our church calendar.  Cliff 
Baker, as a member of the Fete Committee, has been a pivotal part of this 
event for over 10 years.  Regrettably (for him, and even more for the rest of 
us), Cliff has stood down, and it is essential that we find someone to replace 
him. 
The role which Cliff has undertaken primarily involves organising the loan 
of equipment (trestles, tables and other items) from schools and churches in 
the area, and booking entertainment to attract interest on the day.  The 
precedent of many previous fetes and the support of the committee and 
other church members means that these tasks will largely involve following 
up established contacts. They will require attention to detail and at times 
persistence.  In the days leading up to the fete, collection rosters for 
equipment loaned and items donated will need to be drawn up and 
collections overseen.  
A calendar of all required actions is followed by the committee.  This can be 
found at http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/FeteCommittee. 
Do you think that this might be a way that you could assist?  Please speak 
to Murray Lowe or Sue Morgan if you have any queries or, better yet, would 
like to volunteer.  
PS: Cliff’s other major contribution, the Silent Auction, where he has 
successfully solicited over 100 donations in past years, has been taken up by 
Free Spirit as their new contribution - an exciting move for which we thank 
them. 

There are lots of opportunities to 
volunteer here at Glen Waverley 

Uniting Church. 

The fete is one … what others can 
you think of? 

How might you help?

http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/FeteCommittee
http://wiki.gwuc.org.au/gwuc/FeteCommittee


A Letter to the Congregation 

Dear Friends, 
Within the Christian calendar there are different seasons. These can be 
regarded as ‘time gifts’ for Christians. At Christmas we celebrate the 
birth of Christ. At Easter we celebrate the resurrection and at Pentecost 
the focus is on the giving of the Holy Spirit.  
Lent is a sacred time to consider our lives and especially become centred 
on our discipleship to Christ. The Lenten season provides us with an 
opportunity to draw close to God. We could accept the gift of time and 
create a quiet place to experience the closeness of God. By inviting God 
into this quiet space we could truly experience what the Lenten season 
offers. We could quietly feel the presence of the Divine in what happens 
in our everyday life. 
Pausing each day during Lent means intentionally committing to carving 
out time to do so. Put life on hold for just a few moments. Consider the 
circumstances that led up to the crucifixion of Jesus and the 
resurrection. Mark chronicled Jesus’s last week on a day to day basis and 
it is of extraordinary importance for Christians. It is revelatory. Mark 
writes it simply: 
 ‘You are looking for Jesus of Nazareth who was crucified: 
 He has been raised.’ 
Desmond Tutu writes ‘Each of us wants and needs to give ourselves 
space for quiet for it is in the stillness we come to know what our 
hearts long for: the Divine Presence alive in us.’ 
Holy Spirit, keep us firm in the reality of the freedom Christ has won for 
us. 
Helen Stewart 
Chair of Church Council

Annual Op Shop Support for Lentara 

Between 1 May and 12 May 2017, Glen Waverley Uniting Church Asylum 
Seekers Support Group will again fundraise by staffing the Lions Club Op 
Shop in Mt Waverley. Volunteers are required to assist with running this 
store and your name can be added to  the timetable on the Outreach 
Notice Board if you are available. 
Feel free to come along and offer your support. 
For further details  contact Heather Wilkins on 9560 1440  or Andrew 
Hosking via andrewhosking@gmail.com

Hot Cross Buns on Good Friday 

Following the 9.15am service on Good Friday, 14th April, Hot Cross Buns 
and a cuppa will be available in the hall. 
Please bring some Hot Cross Buns to share.  Everyone welcome.

Monthly Material Aid Offering 

Due to the Lenten Appeal, there will be no Monthly Material Aid Offering 
for April. 
Information about the Lenten Appeal is available on the Stewards Table.

Notice of Meeting - Leisure Time AGM 

The Annual General Meeting of the Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
Leisure Time will be held at the Church in Room 1 on Monday 3 April, 
2017 at 2.30pm. 
Copies of the agenda papers will be available from the Church Office in 
the week preceding the meeting. 
Ken Hutchinson - Secretary

Assembly Appeal for Rebuilding the Church at Mapoon 

This Assembly Appeal (highlighted in the March monthly bulletin) is still 
open.  Leaflets are available on the Stewards Table if you would like to 
contribute.  Donations can be directly given, left in the office or placed 
in the offering plate in an envelope marked “Mapoon”. 
Thanks to those who have already donated to support this worthwhile 
appeal.

mailto:andrewhosking@gmail.com
mailto:andrewhosking@gmail.com




Inclusive Community Report 
Prayer Support Group: If you have a prayer request and you don’t want 
it placed in the prayer book, we do have a prayer support group. All 
requests for prayer are kept confidential and are only passed on to group 
members. We don’t need to know why you are requesting prayer, just a 
name is fine. If you need more information, contact Heather or Wendy in 
the office, during office hours, or Jan on 0419 589 175. 
Club 2017 will meet as normal today. 
A Light Lunch will be held on Sunday 9 April, after the 11am service. Food 
provided. Join us, in the fellowship area. 
Star Making Day: We will have another star making session on Tuesday 
18 April (after Easter) from 10.30 to about 12.30. Hub volunteers will help 
us and morning tea will be served. We hope that you can join us. 
Newcomers Welcome: We are very pleased to have you joining us.  We 
have been pleased to receive a transfer from Heathmont for Mary and 
Jim Ebsworthy.  Please make yourself known them. Our Newcomers are 
meeting together this afternoon. 
The Way of the Cross will be held at Central Reserve at 11am on Good 
Friday. This event is organised by Glen Waverley Inter Church Council 
and we are represented on this council. Some of our members will be 
singing and presenting reflections. If you are free please join us. 
Pastoral Workshop: We will be having a Pastoral Workshop on Sunday 
30 April from 1.15pm-3.15pm.  We will be inviting Pastoral partners and 
Pastoral Contact people but if you are interested in pastoral care and 
would like to join us, please let us know.  We are asking people to bring 
their own lunches and we will provide tea, coffee and a treat. 
Munch With A Bunch lunch will be held on Sunday 21 May in the hall. 
Our next Inclusive Community Meeting will be held on Thursday 20 April 
at 2.30pm in Room 1.  If you have suggestions for activities, please let us 
know. 

Jan Clear. 

Entertainment Books 
We are again selling Entertainment Books to fundraise for our Youth and 
Young Adults programs. (It pays for extras like bus hire for SYG and 
helping to get us to NCYC). 
Thank you so much to those who have already purchased a book and for 
everyone’s ongoing support. You can order an entertainment book at 
www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/189g572 or you can get books 
from the Church Office. If you have ordered a book, please come in and 
collect it from the Church Office. 
Thank you - Alanee.

http://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/189g572
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